
 
 

 
December 17, 2014 

 
 
 
 

The Honorable Earl Ray Tomblin 

Governor of West Virginia 

State Capitol 1900 Kanawha Blvd., East 

Charleston, WV  25305 
 
 
 

Dear Governor Tomblin, 

 
In accordance with the requirements of WV State Code 12-1-12d(f), I respectfully submit the 

enclosed report on behalf of the West Virginia University Board of Governors.  This report 

provides information about the University's unrestricted investment fund for the period October 

1, 2013 – September 30, 2014.   

 
The value of the WVU unrestricted investment portfolio managed by the WVU Foundation was 

$56,933,366 on September 30, 2014.  The asset allocation ranges for these funds as well as 

the actual allocation as of September 30, 2014 may be found in the attached report from the 

WVU Foundation on page 4. 

 
The 12-month return for these investments can be found on page 5 of the report from the WVU 

Foundation.  The WVU portfolio achieved a 12-month return during the investment reporting 

period of 9.6%.  As a point of comparison, during the same period of time the S&P 500 returned 

19.7% and the Barclay’s Aggregate bond index returned 4.0%. WVU uses a blended benchmark to 

assess performance.  The benchmark blended rate for the period was 9.3%.  This portfolio 

outperformed its blended benchmark by 30 basis points and has also outperformed the blended 

benchmark for the 3-year period and since inception. 

 
As mentioned on page 4 of the WVU Foundation report, WVU reviews its asset allocation of this 

portfolio at least annually. Over the past few years, upon recommendation of the WVU Foundation 

based on WVU’s expressed risk tolerance, WVU has modestly increased its equity allocation to 

more closely reflect the long term nature of the assets being managed. 

 

 

WVU and the WVU Foundation are proud that this portfolio has performed so well in strong equity 

but challenging fixed income market conditions.  The graph on page 2 of the WVU Foundation 

report demonstrates a decline and subsequent 'rebound' of the S&P over the past several years 

largely related to downgrading of the U.S. government from AAA status in the summer of 2011 

after the debt ceiling debacle as well as market reactions to continued quantitative easing by the 

Federal Reserve which is impacting domestic markets.  We continue to view the comparative 

performance of our portfolio detailed on page 5 as evidence that this investment program and the 

prudent investment strategies allowed within the program can generate positive results. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Should you desire additional information regarding WVU’s investment managed by the WVU 

Foundation, please contact me directly at 304-293-4245. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

        (Electronically signed and submitted) 
 

Elizabeth P. Reynolds 

Associate Vice President for Planning and 

Treasury Operations 
 
 
 
 

cc:   Aaron Allred, Legislative Services 

James W. Dailey, II, WVU Board of Governors Chair 

William O. Nutting, WVU Board of Governors Finance Chair 

E. Gordon Gee, President 

Narvel G. Weese, Jr., Vice President for Administration and Finance 
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